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POSITION: 
There is a continuous need to increase the number of minority psychiatrists: the American Psychiatric 
Association has consistently demonstrated its commitment to the principle of affirmative action as 
reflected in its efforts of recruitment and training of minority psychiatrists. APA has previously 
developed and instituted policies recognizing and supporting the special mental health issues of 
minority populations; however, there are serious threats to affirmative action programs that have 
facilitated the following endeavors: APA reaffirms these commitments and policies by 1) issuing a public 
statement drawing attention to the potential deleterious effects that such threats pose to the delivery 
of health services to minority groups; 2) actively participating with other professional and educational 
groups to assure continued recruitment and training of minority candidates in medical disciplines; and 3) 
further exploring and developing, through its appropriate components, mechanisms to assure continued 
implementation of these commitments. 
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